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THE ITALIAN HERITAGE LODGE #2517
Order Sons of italy in America





MAY 2006
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Happy Mother’s Day to all Mothers, Grandmothers and Mothers-to-be
But Only One Mother

Most of all, the other beautiful things in life come by twos or threes, by dozens and hundreds.  Plenty of roses, stars, sunsets, rainbows, brothers and sisters, but only one mother in the whole world.  Kate Douglas Wiggins

Many events, including the two below, are coming up in the next several months.  Make sure you read the entire newsletter so as not to miss any.

Fraternally,

Dot

The San Gennaro Festival is Sept. 30.  Plans are well underway.  There will be a statue procession, spectacular cooking demonstrations, children’s area and a bocce tournament just to name a few of the activities.  It has been moved from Waterfront Park to Oronoco Park so there will be more room.  Mark your calendars now.

Grand Lodge Outreach Week End hosted by the Francis Cabrini Lodge in Winchester is June 24 and 25.  All members are invited, and this is a good chance to meet your other lodge brothers and sisters in an informal setting.  Registration is $35.00.  Hotel reservations can be made at Holiday Inn at I-81 and Route 50 for $69.00 plus tax per night.  The agenda is as follows:

Saturday June 24:

1:00 to 4:00 PM
Visit the museum of the Shenandoah Valley (cost $6.00)

6:00 to 7:00 PM
Social Hour (cash bar)

7:00 to 8:30 PM
Dinner at Jimmy’s Steak and Seafood

Sunday June 25:

10:00AM

Grand Lodge Council Meeting

12:00PM

Lunch ($10.00 for members and guests)

If you wish to attend, contact Dot at dmjcs@cox.net or 703 978 8499 for application before May 30.
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FUTURE LODGE EVENTS

Saturday May 13
Lodge Meeting

Mother’s Day Celebration
at KofC

7PM

Wednesday May 17
 Council Meeting




Fairfax Library
7PM

Saturday May 20
The Preakness

Depart St. Luke’s Church in McLean


6:30AM

Sunday May 28
Viva Vienna Festival

Information Booth



12 to 6 PM

Saturday June 10
Lodge Meeting


Father’s Day Celebration
at KofC
7PM

“SHOW AND TELL” LODGE MEETING MAY 13

Your fellow lodge members want to know you better!  Everyone who would like to do so will have a couple of minutes to talk about yourself and your family and to show an item of interest.  Inquiring minds want to know such things as:

Your name.  Your ancestry.  What it is that endears you to Italian culture.  Since we will meet on Mother’s Day week end, do you have a short story about your mother or grandmother or great-grandmother you would like to tell?  What relevant object can you show the group that is precious to you such as a family heirloom or photograph?

The meeting will be at the usual location, the KofC Hall on Old Lee Hwy with the social time starting at 7PM.  Guys, remember that this is Mother’s Day so let’s give the moms a break.  Show your culinary talents and prepare the pot luck dish.  The lodge will supply the beverages.  See you there! 
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The Preakness horse race is being run May 20 in Baltimore.  Lodge members have an opportunity to act as ushers for this event.  Bus transportation and food will be provided along with a monetary payment which will be donated to the lodge.  This is a great way for the lodge to earn some money and for us to have a day of fun.  The bus leaves St. Luke’s church in McLean at 6:30AM and returns around 8:00PM.  Dot needs to turn in a list of names of those going by May 13.  You will be able to place personal wagers on the races if you so desire.

Mark your calendars:  November 5, 2006 is the date for the lodge 25th anniversary celebration.  It will be held at the Springfield American Legion from 1:00 to 5:00 PM.  If you have any interesting collection of pictures, history or articles regarding the early days of the lodge that we might be able to use, get in touch with Paul Agosta or Tony Finocchiaro.

The LUNCH BUNCH will meet on Tuesday, May 23, at noon at the China Chef Buffet, 11274 James Swart Circle, Fairfax.  All are welcome.  Please RSVP to Dot at 703 352 8897 

We will be having an information booth at Viva Vienna Festival again this year on May 28.  We need volunteers for 1 or 2 hour segments during the hours of 12:00  PM to 6:00 PM.  Call Dot or sign up at the meeting.

The lodge has put in an application to participate in the July 4 parade in Fairfax city.  By the next newsletter, we will know if our group has been accepted.  If they do allow us to participate, we will need people to take part in this event.  The total length of the route is about one mile.  This will be good exposure for the Italian Heritage Lodge.

Our web site should be revamped very soon, and we will begin sending the newsletter out to those who wish to receive it electronically.  It will be a big savings to the lodge, especially since postage rates keep going up.  That could mean that our dues may not have to be raised as often.  In order to do this, we need an e-mail address on everyone.  If you are not currently on a lodge e-mail list, please send your address to either Dot at dmjcs@cox.net or Joe La Marca at jlamarca@erols.com.

If you need a ride to the meetings, give Dot a call at 703 978 8499.  We have a list of volunteers who will pick you up and deliver you back home.

MAY BIRTHDAYS

Giulio Porta


May 2

John Asiello

May 17

Frank Marcinkowski

May 4

David Strong

May 21


June La Marca

May 10

Elisa Mansuino
May 23


Carl Malm


May 10

John Dovel

May 23


Cathie McKaig


May 13

Yolanda Pelosi

May 26
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MAY ANNIVERSARY


NONE



HASTE MAKES WASTE

A couple of nervous bandits broke into a Rome post office recently, pushed staff to the floor, cleaned out the tills, forced the manager to open the safe at gunpoint – and promptly ran out without the bag they had made him fill.

“They appeared to be extremely tense”, the post office staff said.  The robbers’ abandoned getaway car was found close to the post office.  (From The Italian Almanac)

MORE BOWLING FUN

[image: image5.wmf]The IHL bowlers met again on Sunday, April 30, for a fun afternoon at the lanes.  The previous champ, John Dovel, was sidelined with a non-bowling injury so he brought a guest as proxy.  The newest champ was Paul Nunnenkamp, who scored 207, which is much higher than the golf scores he shoots at IHL golf events.

If you would like to bowl with us next at 4PM, Sunday May 14, at BowlAmerica at Fairfax Circle, please notify Sports Chairman Joe La Marca at 703 455 0376 or e-mail him at jlamarca@erols.com.

A RECENT BOOK ABOUT FASCIST ITALY

The Book World section of the Washington Post’s April 9 issue carries a review of a book entitled Mussolini’s Italy.  For those of you who haven’t read either the review or the book, here are some excerpts from that review.

Maybe we should be careful about smiling too indulgently at Italy under the fascist regime run by Benito Mussolini from 1922 to 1943.  Of course that despotism…was mild compared to its contemporaries in Soviet Russia and Nazi Germany.  [Nor should we] exaggerate the Italians’ lovable “national character” or simply think of them as a brave gente (“nice people”).

In the end [however], the failures of Mussolini’s regime were an indirect credit to the Italian people and maybe brave gente isn’t so wrong after all.  While Hitler succeeded all too well in making many Germans into a nation of conquerors and killers, the Italians quite ignored Mussolini’s attempt to do the same thing to them.  Indeed, maybe Hitler should have the last word:  The “decadent Italians” had never had their heart in fascism and lacked the hardness necessary for conquest, the Fuehrer fumed, since “the excessive warmth of family relations there overwhelms all the rest.”  Has a greater compliment ever been paid to any people?
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From Omero Sabatini

E-MAIL ADDRESSES

The idea for this message began as a reminder to the members who normally bowl together.  However, this is addressed to everyone who has provided the lodge an e-mail address in the past, as part of the Italian Heritage Lodge membership applications, for example.  Thus, one purpose of this message is to identify addresses that are no longer valid.  All council members have recently been provided this e-mail list for their use in conducting official lodge business.  If you would like to stay on this notification list so council members can remind you of scheduled events or to notify you of lodge news items between the monthly newsletters, you need do nothing.  However, if for any reason you would like to be removed from the notification list, please let me know.

When the webmaster account is transferred, I will begin to post reminders, news articles and newsletters on the lodge web site.  However, e-mail will still be necessary so that you can be notified when news items have been posted there.  Unless you notify me that you wish to be removed from the list, you will receive the May issue of La Bandiera as an e-mail attachment.  If you would prefer it in the .pdf format rather than as a MS Word document (.doc), let me know.  If enough members eventually find the electronic versions of the news suitable substitutes for the printed newsletters, our lodge could save significant postal charges.

From Joe La Marca

ITALIAN CONVERSATION GROUP

Come join us for Italian conversation approximately one Saturday evening a month, meeting at members’ homes for a potluck dinner of great food and drink.  We will try to accommodate all proficiency levels if possible.  In addition to meetings, we will carry on lively e-mail exchanges and provide materials such as recordings to help improve pronunciation.  So join us for a fun, casual, Italian evening on May 20 at 6PM at the Mignani’s, 5012 Gunpowder Rd., Fairfax.  Please RSVP by calling 703 830 7699 or e-mailing us at mignani@cox.net to tell us what food you will contribute.

From Betsy and Carlo Mignani

ITALIAN MOTHER, AMERICAN SON UNITED AFTER 52 YEARS

If Mother’s Day was celebrated in Italy, this would make a great Mother’s Day story.  

He left as the unwanted child of a peasant woman and returned a millionaire.  Michael Mannella came home to a hero’s welcome and was reunited with the mother whom he last saw half a century ago.

“My son, my son,” said Assunta Suriano, now 89, in tears as they embraced for the first time in the hilltop village of Roccaspinalveti, Italy.  Their emotional reunion ended a lifetime’s search by Mr. Mannella who, aged 55, finally tracked down the mother who was forced to give him up when he was only three years old.

Their story has captured the hearts of Italians and cast the spotlight on a little-known episode in which thousands of unwanted Italian children were sent as orphans for adoption in North America in the 1950s and 1960s.  Many were taken in by American families of Italian origin, and some still remain unaware of their origins.

Mr. Mannella said that he knew from his first passport, which his adoptive parents preserved, that he had been born in 1951 at Atessa, a town near Roccaspinalveti and that his name at birth was Mario.  He has only now learned that his mother, who was 34 when she gave birth, was forced to give him away.  She had been “engaged but not yet married” and her fiancé had abandoned her.  “I never saw him again,” she said.

Mr. Mannella became a successful businessman in Oldwick, New Jersey, married an American, Barbara, and had two children of his own.  But he never lost the desire to discover his roots.  A search of hospital records at Atessa finally led investigators to Signora Suriano.  When told by the village policeman that a 55 year old man was looking for her, she said “That must be my son.”  She said that she had married twice but had never had any more children and “never forgot the little boy I had to give away.”

From The Italian Almanac
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STATE DEPT ALERT FOR AMERICANS TRAVELLING IN ITALY

The State Dept. has alerted Americans to ongoing security concerns in Italy.  Specifically cited are demonstrations associated with municipal elections, parliamentary elections (now concluded) and the continuing threat of terrorist attacks.  U. S. citizens are advised to use caution in public places and while taking public transportation.  The alert expires June 19, 2006.
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OPERA LOVERS,
ATTENTION
THE TROTTORIA
DA FRANCO
OFFERS FINE ITALIAN CUISINE
AND GREAT OPERA SELECTIONS
ONE NIGHT EACH MONTH
CALL. 703 548 9338 FOR THE NEXT
“OPERA NIGHT” TODAY!
305 S. WASHINGTON ST — ALEXANDRIA
FRANCO ABBRUZZEYTI - OWNER &
CHEF
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TUNE IN “ANTENNA ITALIA™

FOR NEWS OF THE ITALIAN-AMERICAN COMMUNITY
Listen to Pino Cicala every Sunday at 2PM WFAX-1220AM
On the internet hrowse AMICO www.italiananericancommunications.org
The website for anything Italian in the Washington, DC area & beyond














